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Community Preservation Committee

Minutes of Meeting April 12, 2006
Town Hall Hearing Room

Present:  Janet Erickson, Judy Taylor, Dorothy Dolan, John Ketchum, Jan Plaue Victoria Pecoraro 
Absent:  Ben Gitlow, Elaine McIlroy, Peter Hall
Vice-Chair Judy Taylor called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m. 

Victoria Pecoraro moved to approve the minutes of February 22, 2006.  Janet Erickson seconded, and the motion carried 5-0-1.

Jan Plaue moved to recommend Special Town Meeting Article 2 for CPC funds.  Jake Ketchum seconded, and the motion carried unanimously 6-0.
Jan Plaue moved to recommend Special Town Meeting Article 3.  Pecoraro seconded.  The motion carried unanimously 6-0.

Jan Plaue moved to recommend Annual Town Meeting Article 12 regarding CPC.  Dottie Dolan seconded.  The motion carried unanimously 6-0.

A discussion of who places Land Bank debt on the warrant was initiated, but a CPC member will find out from Town Accountant Marilyn Crary why she wants it taken out of debt service.
The town needs which were submitted in the formation of the CPC are now being considered as an evolving list.  The CPC still needs to make distinctions between projects and more general needs.  The needs are an important reference point for determination on applications and for the applicants submitting projects for consideration.  Pecoraro suggestion for an annual needs assessment met with approval.  There was also discussion of getting a needs list from the Coastal & Pond Access Committee although Recreation had identified their needs on its list.

There was some consideration of CPCs image.  People in the community need to understand that CPC does not initiate projects.  Judy Taylor suggested having a CPC float in the Fourth of July Parade, keeping CPC uses in the forefront of people’s minds.

Dottie Dolan suggested that there be a second deadline set for proposals that could be presented at Fall Special Town Meeting.  The consensus was that July 15 would be the next deadline for applications.
Administrative needs were considered.  A large amount of money will most likely be spent on consultants.  Money will be available for supplies as well.

Some consideration was given to Town Meeting presentations.  Peter Hall will present the general CPC Articles, and Elaine McIlroy will present the Article for the Gull Pond project.  Judy Taylor will offer a general explanation of CPC to clarify its capabilities.

Other discussion concerned possibilities at the Parkington trailer park and land on LeCount Hollow Rd.  There was also a progress report on the Land Bank deal at the Chequessett Yacht Club.  

Judy Taylor said that Housing was looking for available land for USDA Rural Self Help Home Building projects.  The lots don’t have to be contiguous or all in Wellfleet, but there has to be a minimum of 6 lots.  Also several families working together are needed to begin the project.
Dolan moved to adjourn; Erickson seconded; and the meeting adjourned at 10:45 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted

______________________


________________________

Mary Rogers, Committee Secretary

Judy Taylor, Vice-Chair

________________ Date

